
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
July 20, 1927. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo. met in 
regular session. Those present and answering at roll call were 
Councilmen Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Penberthy, Bear, Moslander. 
Councilman Meders was absent. City Manager Thompson, City Clerk 
Niles, and Acting City Attorney Tupper were present. 
 
Wm. C. Gray, and Geo. W. Sievert were present and presented a 
proposed ordinance to the Council pertaining to firms or 
corporations manufacturing bread and other baker's products, and 
who are not residents of the City, recommending that they be 

required to pay a yearly license. 
 
Councilman Penberthy moved, seconded by Councilman Bear that this 
matter be referred to the Acting City Attorney until the next 
meeting. Motion carried. 
 
President Moslander appointed Councilmen Hall and Rogers as a 
committee to confer with the County Commissioners in regard to 
the matter of back taxes on the proposed jail site. 
 
The matter of sprinkling hours was brought up and discussed. 
Councilman Hall moved, Councilman Ellison seconded that the City 
Manager be instructed to limit sprinkling hours from four A.M. to 
9 A.M. and from 4 P.M. to 10 P.M. beginning at once. Councilmen 

voting "Yea", Bear, Penberthy, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. 
All the Councilmen voting "Yea", the President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
Councilman Rogers moved, Councilman Bear seconded that the City 
Attorney be instructed to draw up an ordinance changing the 
registration laws of the City of Grand Junction. Motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion of Councilman Ellison, seconded by Councilman Bear, the 
meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


